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A MESSAGE FROM  
Assembly Member Rebecca A. Seawright  

Dear Neighbor,   

Thank you to everyone who joined us on Sunday, October 8 for a Shred-a-thon where we had over 200 participants to 
shred their old documents with GrowNYC and Upper Green Side.  On Tuesday, October 10, the MSK Center for 
Laboratory Medicine marked the opening of their new facility on East 64th Street with a ribbon cutting 
ceremony.  Yesterday, October 12, our office hosted a community information session with the New York City Department 
of Design and Construction (DDC) on the East 81st Street Pedestrian Bridge Project.  I gathered with neighbors and 
representatives from other elected officials offices to be briefed on the project.  We inquired about technical delays and 
design changes which prolonged the project beyond the initial 18 month projection.  Keeping up with the construction in 
our community, today I visited the site of the Waste Transfer Station at East 91st Street to inspect the project with DDC 
and Department of Sanitation officials.    

We look forward to hosting an Excelsior Scholarship and College Affordability forum at Julia Richman Education 
Complex on October 24, a Rat Academy at Brearley School on November 2, a Community Board 8 Asthma forum 
featuring my asthma study bill which has passed both houses and a Crime Prevention Presentation with the 19th Precinct 
(details will be forthcoming).  This weekend, I look forward to seeing you with your pet on parade at the Halloween Howl 
and Healthy Hound Fair at Carl Schurz Park on Sunday from 12 pm- 3 pm.   

Stay in touch with my office about any issues that are important to you.  As always, we are just a visit, call or email away.  

Sincerely, 

 
REBECCA A. SEAWRIGHT   

 

IN OUR COMMUNITY 

 

Seawright Holds East 81st Street Pedestrian Bridge Community 
Information Session 

 

On Thursday, October 12, Seawright and the New York City Department of Design and Construction (DDC) 
held a community informaiton session for the residents of the Upper East Side who are anticipating the long-
delayed reconstruction project to be completed in December.  The reconstructed bridge will provide a link to 
and from the East River Esplanade.  Initially, the project was supposed to be completed in 18 months but an 
unexpected need to retrofit the bridge's north abutment and design changes added and additional 13 months 

to the project.   

"I am just as excited as you are to finally see the completion of this project.  Living on East 81st Street, this was the 
backyard for my children growing up and we cannot wait to see the completion for all to enjoy," said Seawright. 
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DDC's Christopher Esposito-Bernard explained the changes and presented the look-ahead for construction 
before a group of community members at the Chapin School.  Construction work remaining for the project 

includes installation of the bridge's viewing window and fabricating and installing stainless steel 
fencing.  Please view the complete presentation here.  

 

Seawright Questions Construction Team and City Officials at the  

East 91st Street Waste Transfer Station Facility  

 

Today, October 13, Seawright inspected the site of the Waste Transfer Station at East 91st Street.  She questioned the 
construction team and City officials from the New York City Department of Design and Construction and the Department 

of Sanitation regarding concerns posed by the community in relation to the status of the East 92nd Street ramp and the 
air quality monitoring.    
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The New York City Department of Health committed to a baseline monitoring and a post-opening monitoring that will be 
submitted to the Waste Transfer Station Community Advisory Group.  

 

 

92nd Street Greenmarket Shred-a-thon 



 

On Sunday, October 8, Seawright sponsored a Shred-a-thon at the 92nd Street Greenmarket with Upper Greenside's 
Sarah Gallagher, GrowNYC, Council Member Kallos and Council Member Garodnick.  Despite the rainy weather, the 

shred-a-thon was a huge success with over 200 local residents in attendance with their old documents to shred. 

 

Constituents picking up resources from Seawright's table at the shred-a-thon.   



 

 

Ribbon Cutting Ceremony for the Opening of MSK Center for Laboratory 
Medicine 

 

On Tuesday, October 10, the MSK Center for Laboratory Medicine held a ribbon cutting ceremony to mark the opening 
of a new faciltiy on East 64th Street.  

 

IN ALBANY  

 

The Centennial of Women's Suffrage  

A Message from Rebecca Seawright 

The right to vote is a shining example to the world of what democracy means and why it’s so important. Voting 
is one of the strongest, most direct ways we can effect change. It’s our chance to influence, inspire, make our 
voices heard and hold our leaders accountable. But not too long ago, women were denied the right to vote. 
This year marks the 100th anniversary of women’s suffrage in New York State – three years before the 
ratification of the 19th Amendment. 

New York has long been a national leader in the advancement of women’s equality. The Seneca Falls 
Convention of 1848 – the nation’s first to address women’s rights – was organized by leading suffragists 
Elizabeth Cady Stanton and Lucretia Mott and set in motion a decades-long push toward women’s 
suffrage.  On Nov. 6, 1917, New York legalized women’s suffrage. 

It wasn’t an easy journey, though. Women were considered far from equal, with many anti-suffrage arguments 
focused on a woman’s supposed inability to think rationally, and some even declared that women didn’t have 
time to vote or think about politics because they were too busy taking care of the home.  But suffragists 
persevered nonetheless. They gave speeches in churches, convention halls, meeting houses and on street 
corners and circulated countless petitions. They also published newspapers, pamphlets and magazines to get 
their message out. 



Now, as we celebrate the centennial of women’s suffrage here in New York, we are not only reminded of what 
it took to get here, but also how far we still must go to achieve full women’s equality. Today, safeguarding 
women’s rights is more important than ever, and the Assembly Majority remains committed to doing just that. 
Not only do we have a federal administration that’s threatening a woman’s right to keep her reproductive 
health care decisions between her and her doctor, but, unbelievably, women still earn less than men for equal 
work. 

This year, the Assembly Majority passed two critical pieces of legislation to strengthen and protect women’s 
reproductive health rights. One measure affirms a woman’s right to choose and the other requires insurers to 
continue covering FDA-approved contraceptives at no cost to the consumer (A.1748, A.1378). The Assembly 
Majority also passed workplace protections including the New York State Fair Pay Act to ensure pay equity 
among male and female workers and to ensure that jobs traditionally held by women are not undervalued 
(A.4696). 

A century after women’s suffrage was achieved in New York, our state remains a progressive leader on 
women’s issues and equality, recognizing that each and every person deserves to be treated with respect and 
fairness no matter their race, sex, creed, nationality or sexual orientation. For the trailblazers that came before 
us, the activists that stand among us and the visionaries yet to come, may this anniversary serve as a spark 
for great strides forward in the march toward full women’s equality. 

New Yorkers can celebrate women’s suffrage in a variety of ways, including attending workshops and 
galleries, visiting historic sites or reading more about our state’s famed history. The New York State Women’s 
Suffrage Commission, which was created to honor the fight for women’s rights and pay tribute to pioneering 
suffragists and figures, has more information on its website at www.ny.gov/programs/new-york-state-womens-
suffrage-commission. 

 

Seawright Joins Boycott of the Hilton Hotel in Support of Workers  

On Thursday, October 12, Assembly Member Seawright signed on to a letter to the Hilton Albany General 
Manager/ United Capital Corporation General Manager David Hayes to declare their support for the 
employees of the hotel in their struggle to win a fair contract.  In addition to signing onto the letter, the 
members will refrain from staying at the Hilton Albany and attending any events that take place there, and will 
urge others to do the same until the workers win a fair contract.  Seawright and the New York Hotel and Motel 
Trades Council, AFL-CIO are standing up for hotel workers everywhere by supporting a fair contract for Hilton 
Albany employees.  
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Carter Burden Network Roosevelt Island Senior Center 

Skills in Motion  

Is falling a concern for you? Skills in Motion is a new, innovative fall prevention class that builds strength, 
balance, confidence, and agility in a fun, social setting! Learn skills to move from sitting to standing safely 
and easily.  For ages 60+.  Participants must be able to move without a walking aid, stand for a full hour, 

and move from sitting to standing with minimal assistance.  

Mondays and Thursdays, October 2- February 9 

9:30 am- 10:30 am 

546 Main Street 

To register, email msimon@asphaltgreen.org 

 

Carter Burden Network Roosevelt Island Senior Center Art Workshop 
Exhibition  

October 4- November 22 

546 Main Street 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

  



 

  

 



 



 

 

 

The next E72NA Community-wide meeting on Monday, October 16th at 6:30pm. 
 

Highlights of the agenda include: 

1. NYPD 19th Precinct: Crime Trends & Enforcement --- Detective Michael Lombardi 
2. Update on the Crosstown Bus Campaign --- M31, M66 & M72 

3. Elected Officials' Reports 

Meeting details: 
Date: Monday, October 16th 

Time: 6:30pm to 8:30pm 
Place (NEW): The Cathedral of the Holy Trinity 

                       337 East 74th Street (between 1st & 2nd Avenues) 

http://e72na.us13.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=cc8ad781bfae7c8dfec55182d&id=379011ef30&e=9fba7bf8c3


 

 

You are invited to a Participatory Budgeting Assembly on October 17, beginning at 6PM and located 244 East 
93rd Street, RSVP here. 

 
Come to suggest a project for the community or to sign up as a volunteer for the process. Those who attended 

the Assembly will help decide how the community spends $1 Million.  
 

If you cannot make it to the meeting you can propose projects online. 
 

Participatory Budgeting Assembly (Decide on $1 Million) 
Submit Your Ideas & Become a Delegate 

Tuesday, October 17, 2017, 6PM 
District Office, 244 East 93rd Street 

Submit Ideas Online and RSVP 

 
 

My Dog Loves Central Park Fair 
 October 21, 2017, 12:00 PM to 3:00 PM 

 Naumburg Bandshell (mid-Park at 72nd Street)  

Come, sit, stay, and celebrate Central Park and its dog community! Tails will be wagging as the Central Park 
Conservancy and Central Park Paws host you and your canine for an afternoon of contests, training tips, 

games, and more. 

Open to all ages. The Fair is an on-leash event. 

Schedule of Events on the Main Stage 

12:00 pm     Event Welcome 
12:30 pm     Dog Training Workshop 
1:00 pm     Game on Stage: Tricks for Treats 
1:30 pm     Dog Training Workshop 
2:00 pm     Game on Stage: Dancing with your Dog 
2:30 pm     Dog Training Workshop 

  

 

HALLOWEEN EVENTS IN NEW YORK CITY  

 

Halloween Howl & Healthy Hound Fair 
Sunday, Oct. 15, 12-3pm 

Carl Schurz Park, East End Avenue between East 84th and 90th streets, Upper East Side   
AGES: All 

 Watch mutts strut their stuff in quirky get-ups at this annual dog gathering. Expect to see more than 200 
creatively costumed pups sartorially evaluated by a blue-chip fashion industry coven of judges.  

WANT TO GO? 212-459-4455. carlschurzparknyc.org.  

  

YCS Fall Festival: October 28th 

Yorkville’s most popular block party, the YCS Fall Festival, will happen on October 28th from 11 AM – 3 PM, 
on East 88th Street between 1st and York (right in front of YCS). Activities include inflatables, carnival games, 
arts & crafts and a student designed life-sized maze! There will be grilled burgers, hot dogs, popcorn, cotton 
candy and lots of other sweet treats. All proceeds benefit the YCS PTA, and support enrichment and other 

important programs for YCS students.  
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Halloween Parade and Party 
 Sunday, Oct. 29, 1-3pm 

 Washington Market Park, 199 Chambers St., Tribeca   
AGES: All 

 Tribeca families adore this annual Halloween party and costume parade. Volunteers will run a dozen free 
events, including penny-in-a-haystack, a bone dig in the sandbox, crafts, juggling, hula hooping, and a hay 
circle on the lawn. Strollers are not be permitted in the park during the event. A free stroller-check will be 

available at Duane and Greenwich Streets.  
WANT TO GO? 212-408-0100. washingtonmarketpark.org.  

  

Halloween Pumpkin Flotilla 
 Sunday, Oct. 29, 4-7pm 

 Charles A. Dana Discovery Center, 110th Street between Fifth and Lenox avenues, Central Park   
AGES: All 

 Make a spooky jack-o'-lantern and then sent it floating in the open waters of the Harlem Meer at twilight as 
part of this annual Halloween festival. The family fun usually includes live music and scary stories too.  

WANT TO GO? 212-860-1370. centralparknyc.org.  
  

27th Annual Children's Halloween Parade 
 Tuesday, Oct. 31, 3-6pm 

 Washington Square Park, University Place, from East 13th to West 3rd streets, Washington Square  
AGES: All 

 Gather at the fountain in Washington Square Park for a family-friendly Halloween parade, hosted by NYU and 
Manhattan Community Board 2. Then, kids can snag free trick-or-treat bags, play games, and experience 

rides on West 3rd Street between LaGuardia Place and Mercer Street. There will be entertainment and 
performances on West 3rd Street following the parade.  

WANT TO GO? 212-982-6255. nyu.edu.  
  

Haunted High Line Halloween 
 Saturday, Oct. 28, 11am-3pm 

 The High Line, West 14th to West 16th streets between Tenth and Twelfth avenues, Chelsea 
AGES: All 

 Spend an afternoon enjoying artistic face painting, a candy scavenger hunt, an old-time photo booth, and live 
performances. There will be a cookie factory art project, a Halloween Magic Show, music and dancing with the 
Bilingual Birdies, a safe streets art project, a ghost tunnel, creepy crawlers in a mobile garden, a DJ/Karaoke 

station, and more. RSVP: http://www.thehighline.org/activities/haunted-high-line-halloween-family-event RSVP 
doesn't guarantee entry. Entrance is first-come, first-served.  

WANT TO GO? 212-500-6035. thehighline.org.  
  

Inwood Pumpkin Pageant 
 Wednesday, Nov. 1, 5pm 

 Isham Park, 1 Park Terrace E., Inwood 
AGES: All 

WHAT: Responsibly recycle your Halloween pumpkins at the 4th annual Inwood Pumpkin Pageant. Bring your 
old gourds and jack-o'-lanterns to the park where volunteers will light up the offerings at dusk in a beautiful 

display of holiday light. The remains will be composted with the help of the New York Restoration 
Project. Prize ribbons will be awarded to crowd favorites. 

WANT TO GO? facebook.com/inwoodpumpkin.  

 

NYPD Halloween Safety Tips 
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CONSTRUCTION UPDATES  

 

A Message from The Chapin School  

   

Please be advised that over the weekend of Saturday, October 21st and Sunday, October 22nd the balance of 
the tower crane will be delivered and assembled onsite. This work will require a complete street closure from 
6:00 AM Saturday through 9:00 PM Sunday on East 84th Street between York and East End Avenues. 

Street Closure and Work Hours: October 21st and October 22nd 

• Street closure signs will be posted at the corners of East 84th Street at York and East End Avenues 
one week in advance of the closing. Additional NYPD No Parking signs will appear 48 hours prior to 
the street closure. 

• Please note: in advance of this work commencing, all vehicles must be temporarily relocated 
from the street prior to 6AM Saturday, October 21st, or your vehicle will be towed. Towing 
will begin at 6:00 AM. If your vehicle is towed, tow locations will be available at the 19th 
Precinct by calling 212-452-0600 (prompt for switchboard operator is 0).  

• Residential vehicle ingress or egress will not be permitted at any time until work is completed on 
Sunday evening. Kindly make arrangements not to schedule any vehicular/truck deliveries during this 
weekend. Emergency personnel will be able to access the block over the weekend.  

• Preparatory work (fence and barricade removal) will begin on Friday October 20, but will not require 
any lane closings. Two hydraulic assist cranes will remain in place overnight 
Saturday/Sunday. Security guards will be present 24/7 from Friday morning through Sunday night to 
patrol the worksite.  

• Work hours on Saturday and Sunday will be between 7:00 AM and 9:00 PM. Towing and other site 
mobilizations will begin at 6:00 AM.   

Please note that information pertaining to crane logistics and operations can be found on Chapin's website -
 www.chapin.edu/buildingproject - and will be continually updated.  

Please also note the crane delivery and installation dates could change due to inclement weather. In the event 
of a weather delay, we will send another electronic notification on the morning of October 21st noticing our 
neighbors that the work is postponed. (Our backup dates are Saturday, October 28th and Sunday, October 
29th.) 

Thank you again for your ongoing patience as our construction project enters this next phase. 

Respectfully, 

The Chapin School 

Community Contact Info: 212-606-3225  

Email: project@chapin.edu 

 

MEMORIAL SLOAN KETTERING CANCER CENTER 

& CUNY/HUNTER COLLEGE 

East 73rd/74th Street and FDR Drive site 

Necessary construction activity will take place at the site on Saturday, October 14th, 7:00 am - 6:00 pm. 

 

91st Street Waste Transfer Station 
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York Avenue Sewer Reconstruction  

 

East 81st Street Pedestrian Bridge  



 
 


